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FOYER

There have been a number of meetings with the Project Manager - a member of the YMCA management team - and the plans for the foyer are about to be submitted.

Meetings are ongoing with Children's Services and Connexions with the aim of getting them involved in the setting up of a project management steering group.

FAMILIES HOSTEL

Plans and costings are continuing to be drawn up.

HOME IMPROVEMENT AGENCY

The HIP have been providing a service to vulnerable people over the past 3.5 years - assisting them to make grant applications and sign posting them to other agencies such as the Fire Service, Age Concern etc.  However problems have arisen over the past year to such an extent that people are having to wait an unacceptable length of time for authorised work to be carried out.

Following a report to the Executive the work would be better handled in- house, with considerable savings which can then provide further grants.  Far better use of the funds available can be made in an acceptable time-scale.    The Local Area Agreement for Disabled Facilities Grants requires that the time taken from the Occupational Therapist's report to grant approval be reduced - currently the HIP cannot meet the LAA stretch target time-scale.  

GROUP REPAIR SCHEME - Westmorland Street
This scheme is currently at the 'snagging' stage and has been completed in the approved time-scale and within budget.  The work has resulted in a huge improvement to the properties, the surrounding area and to the lives of tenants.   

ROUGH SLEEPERS
Following the claims about the number of rough sleepers within the City - a great deal of work was carried out by our officers within the homeless team. After investigation and research carried out on the streets by our officers, with representatives from Churches Together and the Salvation Army the actual number was 2 to 3 at that time.  These persons were spoken to, but declined the offer of Council accommodation.  Accommodation is available at John Street for persons in need.  

Following a further meeting, in an effort to ensure that persons are aware of our service, it was agreed to advertise our homeless service and posters were produced and distributed to various churches etc within the City to inform those who may be in need over the winter period.     

The Salvation Army have reported that during the week leading up to Christmas and including Christmas Eve, Christmas Day and Boxing Day a team went around the City - Town Centre: The Courts: The Citadel: Railway Station and Car Park: Bitts Park; Tullie House Tunnel - no rough sleepers were found.

Thanks needs to go to the Homeless Team for the work done on this perceived problem.

DISPERSAL ORDER
Dispersal Order in place in the City Centre until June 2008.

Designated Public Place Order in place.

Experimental Road Closure Order for Botchergate begins on 3rd January 2008.  There will be weekly meetings between the relevant agencies to keep the order and results under review.

BEST BAR NONE
A new award scheme focusing on safety and customer care is being introduced.  

The aims are:

· To reduce incidents of crime and disorder associated with alcohol.  

· To promote both Penrith and Carlisle as a safe environment.  

· To identify and reward responsible licensed premises. 

· To share good practice.

The CDRP are planning to make the 'Best Bar None Awards' an annual event.  It is hoped that the scheme will have a significant impact on drink related crime.

SMOKE FREE CARLISLE
Training is continuing for trainees interested in providing counselling to colleagues, clients, friends and families.  The next session is arranged for February.  This training is accredited and free.

EEAC
The EEAC has gained yet another award.  They won the 'Energy Efficient Services' category at the National Energy Efficiency Awards 2007 ceremony in London on 5 December.  This is terrific publicity for Carlisle and once again a credit to the hard work and innovative projects which the EEAC team undertake.   I would like to thank Suzanne and her team for their dedication.
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